
DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH & HUMAN SERVICES 
Centers for Medicare & Medicaid Services 
7500 Security Boulevard, Mail Stop S2-25-26 
Baltimore, Maryland  21244-1850 
 
State Demonstrations Group 
 
September 19, 2024 
 
Emma Sandoe 
Medicaid Director 
Oregon Health Authority 
500 Summer Street NE, E35 
Salem, OR  97301 
 
Dear Director Sandoe: 
  
Oregon submitted a draft Designated State Health Programs (DSHP) Claiming Protocol on 
February 24, 2023, and a revised version on July 12, 2024, in accordance with the Special Terms 
and Conditions (STCs), specifically, STC 8.4.  The Centers for Medicare & Medicaid Services 
(CMS) is approving the protocol for the currently approved DSHP programs, as an attachment to 
the STCs for Oregon’s section 1115 demonstration project entitled, “Oregon Health Plan (OHP)” 
(Project No. 11-W-00415/10;21-W-00073/0), effective through September 30, 2027.  A copy of 
the approved attachment is enclosed and will be incorporated into the STCs as Attachment G.  
 
This approval is conditioned upon compliance with the previously approved STCs, which set 
forth in detail the nature, character, and extent of anticipated federal involvement in the project.  
In addition, as stipulated in the STCs, the state must continue conducting monitoring and 
evaluation of all DSHP-funded initiatives. 
 
We look forward to our continued partnership on the OHP section 1115 demonstration.  If you 
have any questions, please contact your CMS project officer, Felicia Pailen.  Felicia can be 
reached by email at Felicia.Pailen@cms.hhs.gov.   
 

     Sincerely,  

                                                            

9/19/2024

X Andrea J. Casart

Signed by: PIV  
     Andrea J. Casart 
     Director 
     Division of Eligibility and Coverage Demonstrations  
 
 
cc: Nikki Lemmon, State Monitoring Lead, Medicaid and CHIP Operations Group 

Enclosures: 


